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October 22, 198 2

Dear Mr . Secretary-General ,

On behalf of the Government and people of Canada, it
is my pleasure to convey to you, and through you to the
staff members of the United Nations and its affiliated
organizations, our warmest wishes on the occasion of the
thirty-seventh anniversary on October 24 of the founding
of the United Nations .

We are deeply honoured that you have extended an
invitation to the Right Honourable Edward Schreyer to visit
you and the United Nations in New York . As this is the first
time that a Governor General of Canada has been received at
the United Nations, the visit is of historic significanc e
to Canadians . We also could not wish for a more appropriate
beginning-.to U .N . Day celebrations here in Canada than the
Governor General's visit .

Among the many observances of U .N. day across our
country, is the announcement of this year's recipient of the
Pearson Peace Medal, Dr . Hugh Keenleyside . A large part of
Dr. Keenleyside's long and productive career has been devoted
to economic and social progress in the Third World, particularly
when he was Director General of the U .N . Technical Assistance
Administration during the early seminal years of international
development cooperation between 1950-58 . The functions to
honour Dr . Keenleyside are under the auspices of the United
Nations Association of Canada which continues to promote still
further the interest of Canadians in the United Nations through
the distribution of information and the organization o f
seminars and conferences .

His Excellency Javiar Perez de Cuellaz
Secretary Gener4l of the United Nlaticr=
New York


